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Sutton upon Derwent Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting
held on Monday 13 July 2015 at 7.30pm at Sutton upon Derwent Village Hall
Present:- 

Vice-Chairman: 
Howard Davis
Councillors: 

Hardcastle, Hobman, Rees
Clerk:


Mrs V Nicholson

Parishioners:

Mr T Watson, Mrs P Penny
082/15.
To record any Apologies for Absence

Cllrs Rogers, Stephenson & Green
083/15.
To record any Register of Interests

None
084/15.
To hear any matters raised by attending Parishioners with the consent of the Chairman (10 minutes maximum)


Mrs Penny pointed out that the notice on the Village Hall notice board regarding the mobile library is out of date.  Clerk will advise John Newlove.

084/15.
To approve the minutes of the previous meeting and release for publication if approved



a)
June 2015 Minutes

It was proposed by Cllr Hardcastle, seconded by Cllr Hobman that the minutes be approved and signed in readiness for publication this was agreed by all - Action VLN

086/15.
To discuss any matters arising from the minutes of the previous meeting:

a)
Neighbourhood Plan  

A lengthy response has now been received from Jessica Hobson of ERYC.  It seems that the plan is going to require a great deal more work.  The Clerk will email the plan and associated documents together with this email to the Council for consideration and it will be discussed again at the August meeting. – Action VLN
b)
Playing field Lease

Cllr Green has considered the draft and there are a couple of amendments which need to be made to the draft lease. The Clerk will write to Burges Salmon to advise that Clause 3.6 a – this is incomplete

Clause 3.10 a – showing an error message needs amendment

And to ask them to take their client’s instructions to consider at Clause 7.1 c including the following wording:

"On termination of the Lease by the Landlord, they shall endeavour to provide an alternative area of land suitable for the re-establishment of a play area for the use and pleasure of the children of the Parish."

– Action VLN
Cllr Davis reported that he discussed the playing field and need for improvements with the Headteacher at the school and she agreed that in September the Parish Council could send a survey to the Parents, she is very keen to get the children involved and help with the playing field and form work parties to help with gardening.
Cllr Hobman advised that he had spoken to 5 people who were keen for the play equipment to be improved and picnic benches installed.

It was agreed that the following action would take place:

· clerk to check if guarantee still valid on equipment

· contact Brad Webster to ask about potential funding

· Clerk to seek up to date inspection report

· Generate interest through school in September

· Council community payback team help with cleaning equipment?

· Cllr Davis proposed to arrange a work party for early August to clean the equipment this was seconded by Cllr Rees and agreed by all.



c) Bank Mandates



The Clerk is making amendments as requested by Barclays Bank.

d) Footpaths

Wynam Lane to Sutton Wood – Cllrs Green, Hardcastle & Hobman met with Lesley Whitehead and walked the footpath.  Lesley arranged for the missing sleeper to be returned, this has now been done.  The cutting has been done again.  The hedge requires cutting.

The Clerk is to email and thank Lesley Whitehead – Action VLN
The Clerk reported that the Community payback team have now attended and cleared the footpath from Browney Hill to Derwent Farm.

It was proposed by Cllr Hardcastle and seconded by Cllr Rees that Cllr Stephenson should continue with his enquires regarding the “trod” from Sandhill Lane to pylon corner.

It was noted that the hedge at Swallow Barn needs cutting as this is infringing on the pavement.

The Clerk shall email Iain Donaldson & Jim McGivern of ERYC to thank them for their efforts with the items on the village walkabout which have now been attended to. – Action VLN
087/15
Agenda items


a)
Village maintenance schedule
This was noted and updated following recent visits by the road sweeper from ERYC.

088/15
To note and approve the Monthly Financial Report for July 2015
The monthly financial report for July 2016 was tabled and passed round and the Chairman read out the figures.  It was proposed that these be approved by Cllr Hobman and seconded by Cllr Rees and agreed by all.


To note and approve any Requests for Payment and any other requests for payments received


a)
Mrs V L Nicholson £257.50 salary

b)
Mrs V L Nicholson £17.75 for printer ink 


It was proposed by Cllr Hardcastle and seconded by Cllr Rees and agreed by all that this payment be made.

089/15
To note and process any Planning Matters


New applications

15/01713/ PLF Erection of first floor extension to front and single storey extension to rear of 6 Woldcroft for Mr & Mrs Sherbourne-Spence

It was proposed by Cllr Hardcastle and seconded by Cllr Hobman and agreed by all that the Parish Council has no observations to make on this application.

090/15
To hear and note any correspondence matters

All correspondence with tabled and noted

A request to use beacon green once again for the Classic Carshow on 16 August 2015 was made it was proposed that this permission be granted by Cllr Hardcastle, seconded by Cllr Hobson and agreed by all.

091/15
To conduct any other business by consent of the Chairman

Cllr Davis will speak to Pete Kirby regarding ordering the fireworks for November.
The Clerk will check the position regarding insurance for the emergency chest. – Action VLN
092/15To fix the date and time of the next meeting

Monday 17 August 2015 at 7.30pm
There being no other business the Chairman closed the meeting at 9.35pm
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